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Pilon, Janet

Subject: City of Hamilton Request for Governance Change

From: Sims, Kevin (MOH) <mailto:Kevin.Sims@ontario.ca> On Behalf Of Kiel, Colleen (She/Her)
(MOH)

Sent: Monday, December 2, 2024 4:03 PM

To: Richardson, Elizabeth <mailto:Elizabeth.Richardson@hamilton.ca>

Cc: Minister (MMAH) <mailto:minister.mah@ontario.ca>; Office of the Mayor
<mailto:Officeofthe.Mayor@hamilton.ca>; Greenberg, Martha (She/Her) (MMAH/MRA)
<mailto:Martha.Greenberg@ontario.ca>; Moore, Kieran (MOH) <mailto:Kieran.Moore1@ontario.ca>;
Walker, Elizabeth S. (She/Her) (MOH) <mailto:Elizabeth.Walker@ontario.ca>; Choi, Elizabeth (MOH)
<mailto:Elizabeth.Choi@ontario.ca>; Ma, Carol (MOH) <mailto:Carol.Ma@ontario.ca>; Feeney, Brent
(MOH) <mailto:Brent.Feeney@ontario.ca>; Dyck, Ryan (MOH) <mailto:Ryan.Dyck@ontario.ca>
Subject: City of Hamilton Request for Governance Change

Dear Dr. Richardson,

I’m writing to respond to the City of Hamilton’s request to adopt a semi-autonomous Board of Health
governance model. | am pleased to inform you that earlier today, the province introduced the More
Convenient Care Act, 2024. If passed, this legislation would amend the City of Hamilton Act, 1999, to
enable the City of Hamilton to appoint its own Board of Health.

Please see news release and backgrounder at the following link for information about these changes:
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1005436/ontario-continuing-to-build-a-more-connected-and-
convenient-health-care-system

If passed, the legislation would establish a governance structure that enables the City of Hamilton to
appoint City Council members and representatives from the community and education sectors to the
Board of Health. By incorporating a broader range of perspectives in public health decision-making,
the province trusts that this model will help enhance Hamilton’s ability to address its public health
priorities effectively and in alignment with community needs.

Please note, this change is posted on
https://www.ontariocanada.com/registry/search.do?action=beginBasic for public consultation. We
encourage you to share the posting with your partners for feedback.

Please feel free to reach out to me should you have any questions or require further details.

Best regards,

Colleen Kiel

Colleen Kiel
Director | Public Health Strategic Policy, Planning and Communications Branch Office of the Chief
Medical Officer of Health Ministry of Health
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